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ECG & other industry 
events 

 
 
 
 
ƷECG Eastern Regional 
Meeting, 22

nd
 September, Kiev, 

Ukraine 
 
ƷECG Maritime & Ports 
Working Group, 28

th
 

September, Barcelona, Spain 
 
ƷShortsea European 
Conference 2016, 29-30

th
 

September, Port of Barcelona, 
Spain 
Early bird rate: ú300 (incl. VAT) 
Early bird period for ECG 
members until 10

th
 September 

 
ƷECG Conference, 20-21

st
 

October, Hamburg, Germany 
 
ƷQuality Working Group 
Meeting, 8

th
 November, 

Brussels, Belgium 
 
ƷECG UK & Ireland Meeting, 
9

th
 November, London, UK 

 
ƷECG Maritime & Ports 
Working Group, 30

th
 

November, Port of Grimsby, UK 
 
ƷECG Academy Alumni 
Meeting, 2

nd
 December, 

Bremen, Germany 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWS FROM BRUSSELS 

APL Logistics joins ECG! 
(Source: ECG, 11

th
 July 2016) ECG is glad to welcome APL Logistics among its 

members! APL Logistics works with the top names in the automotive industry to 
improve their supply chains. They help OEMs and their suppliers optimise the 
extended automotive supply chain ï from managing the inbound flow of parts and 
materials into assembly plants, to the distribution of finished vehicles ï to lower 
landed costs and increase logistics efficiencies. APL Logistics manages the 
outbound logistics for finished vehicles to ensure seamless, damage free delivery. 
The company offers rail based solutions such as their AutoLinx  service in India 
and the CFR AutoDirect service in the US. For ocean shipping they have 
AutoDirect, a secure, multi-vehicle container based product that combines the 
flexibility of container shipping and cost-efficiency to rival Ro-Ro. More 
information on the company can be found in its website: 
http://www.apllogistics.com  
 

Maritime & Ports Working Group held in Rotterdam 
(Source: ECG, 11

th
 July 2016) Last week, on 6

th
 July, over 25 ECG members and 

guests convened at the Port of Rotterdam for an informal dinner in the 
emblematic Hotel New York, kindly sponsored by C.Ro Ports Automotive 
Rotterdam and Scheepvaartonderneming F. Elbert B.V. Following this 
pleasant get-together, the real work took place the next morning as the Maritime 
& Ports Working Group (M&P WG) was received on the 17

th
 floor of the World 

Port Center where representatives of the Port of Rotterdam gave an overview of 
its past, present and future with a focus on the portôs activities in the vehicle 
logistics sector. A 2

nd
 presentation by the generous hosts featured within the 

framework of the M&P WGôs ongoing focus on maritime emission norms, 
whereas the evolution of 
bunkering in the port was 
described in detail ï 
clearly showing a shift to 
low-sulphur and 
alternative fuels, such as 
LNG and methanol, since 
the instalment of a 
Sulphur Emission Control 
Area (SECA) in the North 
Sea from 1

st
 January 

onwards.  
 
Additional ñlocalò presentations were given by the managers of both 
abovementioned sponsoring ECG members, Sjors Bosvelt and Frans Elbert 
respectively, with the latter introducing a next guest speaker from the Green 
Award Foundation. This voluntary certification programme, which includes 
discounts by participating ports to ships who have been certified, does not have a 
standard yet for Ro-Ro vessels and the foundation suggested this might be an 
initiative ECG and its members would be willing to support. Another major topic 
on the packed agenda was a discussion on the current state of play regarding the 
Commissionôs draft Port Services Regulation, which was quite timely seeing just a 
week beforehand the European Parliament and Council of Ministers agreed an 
informal compromise on this extremely sensitive piece of legislation. The M&P 
WG thus had the pleasure to hear from one of the main stakeholders involved in 
the negotiations, namely the Secretary General of FEPORT ï the Federation of 
European Private Port Operators and Terminals. Ms. Lamia Kerdjoudj-Belkaid 
delivered valuable insights into what was finally agreed among EU decision-
makers on improving access to services in ports as well as transparency in their 
financing, in particular when public funds are involved. With their annual 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://www.shortsea.es/index.php/homeeuropeanconference
http://www.shortsea.es/index.php/homeeuropeanconference
http://www.apllogistics.com/
http://www.greenaward.org/
http://www.greenaward.org/
http://www.feport.eu/
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Version 6 of the ECG 
Operations Quality 
Manual for PCs and 

LCVs is available 
online! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

¶ Written by the Quality Working 
Group and the H&H Working 
Group composed of OEMs and 
LSPs. 

¶ The manuals can be 
downloaded here. 
  

For comments or inquiries please 
 contact: info@ecgassociation.eu 

 

conference coming up on 8
th
 December in Brussels, FEPORT furthermore 

proposed to ECG to work together on matters of common interest (for example 
on the need to boost authoritiesô acceptance of electronic documents in logistics, 
which remains a lobbying priority for ECG and was briefly discussed at the 
meeting as well).  
 

Additional initiatives 
which the M&P WG was 
asked to consider related 
to a possible new ECG 
project on Port Efficiency 
together with the OEMs, 
the uptake by ECG 
members of the AIAG 
Port Quality Assessment 
Tool, and the suggestion 
to relaunch an earlier 
project called ñFast 

Trackò on the allocation of time slots for trucks at ports and compounds so as to 
avoid unnecessary congestion during times of capacity shortage. All in all again 
a meeting which included a lot of content and discussions, and which ended as 
usual ñin styleò with a boat tour of (part of) the host port. The next M&P WG is 
set to take place at the Port of Barcelona in the afternoon of 28

th
 September, 

right before the Shortsea European Conference which is held the following two 
days at the same location and which features several ECG members as 
speakers (and as ECG has an agreement with the organisers, ECG members 
can benefit from the ñearly bird rateò of ú300 until 10

th
 September). For more 

information on future M&P WG meetings and/or the Shortsea European 
Conference please contact Tom Antonissen. 
 

Slovak Presidency priorities discussed in TRAN Committee 
(Source: EP TRAN Commitee, 12

th
 July 2016) Mr Roman Brecely, Minister for 

Transport, Construction and Regional Development in charge of transport issues 
from the Slovak Presidency presented their priorities and objectives for the 
coming months at the European Parliamentôs Transport (TRAN) Committee 
meeting on 12

th
 July. Ongoing revision of aviation safety rules and preparing EU 

positions for the next ICAO and IMO meetings, will be the Presidency priorities. 
The Minister also stressed the need to boost take-up of electric vehicles and 
cycling. MEPs asked the minister about the effects of minimum wages in 
Germany and France on the transport single market, initiatives for road transport 
and decarbonisation, ensuring EU funding for transport projects, whether a 
European or a global approach to ETS should be preferred and progress on air 
passenger rights. 
 

Electronic signatures regulation entered into force 
(Source: European Commission, 30

th
 June 2016) As of 1

st
 July, people, 

businesses and public administrations across the EU are able to carry out 
convenient, secure and legally-valid electronic transactions across borders. EU 
rules on electronic signatures, electronic seals, time stamps, electronic delivery 
service and website authentication, as well as electronic documents ï as set out 
in the eIDAS Regulation (electronic identification and trust services for electronic 
transactions in the internal market) ï will apply directly in all EU Member States. 
This means that, for example, an electronic signature will be recognised in the 
same way as a handwritten one, across the EU. They will have the same legal 
validity. Andrus Ansip, Vice-President of the European Commission for the 
Digital Single Market, discussed this important step at an eIDAS event in 
Brussels this morning. He said: ñLife will become easier in a wide range of 
areas, from filing tax returns, enrolling in a foreign university or remotely opening 
a bank account to authenticating internet payments for online shopping or 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/publicationsreports/operational/qualitymanuals.aspx
mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/ecgoperationsqualitymanuals/ecgoperationsqualitymanualforcvs.aspx
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/ecgoperationsqualitymanuals/ecgoperationsqualitymanualforhh.aspx
http://www.shortsea.es/index.php/homeeuropeanconference
mailto:%20tom.antonissen@ecgassociation.eu
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bidding in online tenders. Trust, convenience, security: these are what people 
expect from a well-functioning Digital Single Market.ò 
 
ECG Note: The eIDAS Regulation has been discussed as well within the Digital 
Transport and Logistics Forum (DTLF), where ECG is actively involved in the 
sub-group on electronic documents. EU-wide acceptance of electronic signatures 
is key to EU-wide acceptance of electronic documents in the logistics sector, such 
as the e-CMR for road and the e-Manifest for maritime transport. More 
information on eIDAS can be found on the Commissionôs website, while more 
details on ECGôs involvement in the DTLF is available on the ECG website. 
 

Public consultation on rail network for competitive freight  
(Source: European Commission, 27

th
 May 2016) The European Commission 

launched a public consultation evaluating the Regulation (EU) 913/2010 
concerning a European rail network for competitive freight. This Regulation 
stipulates that the Commission has to submit a report to the European Parliament 
and Council examining its application. The Commission decided to extend the 
scope of this exercise by performing a full evaluation of the Regulation. This 
evaluation has also to be seen in the context of a new phase starting for the initial 
nine Rail Freight Corridors (the establishment of which are foreseen by the 
Regulation), now that they all became operational. The evaluation will be the 
basis to determine whether further action is needed in order to improve the policy 
framework. 
 
ECG Note: ECG members are encouraged to participate in this consultation and 
can also send their individual responses to the Secretariat, in order to feed into a 
possible ECG contribution (please contact Tom Antonissen). The consultation 
itself, as well as background documents, can be found on the Commissionôs 
website (deadline for response is 29

th
 August). 

 
 

AUTOMOTIVE INDUSTRY 

Romania seeks to attract further automakers, minister says 
(Source: Automotive News Europe, 11

th
 July 2016) Romaniaôs government is in 

talks with two leading automakers about the possibility of opening a production 
plant in the country, Costin Borc, Romaniaôs economy minister, said. The 
Romanian auto industry is a big contributor to the countryôs economy, with 
carmakers Ford Motor and Renault-owned Dacia drawn by a skilled labor force 
and a flat 16% tax on profit. Romania is also home to many car parts 
manufacturers and research centres. Ford builds the B-Max subcompact minivan 
at its Romanian plant in Craiova, and will add output of the EcoSport subcompact 
SUV there next year. Renault also builds its local Dacia-branded vehicles at a 
plant in Pitesti, 117 km west of Bucharest. ñThere are discussions about a third 
production plant in Romania by a large international automaker,ò Borc told 
television station Digi24. He did not reveal names but said that the government 
was in discussions with a European producer and another from outside the 
continent. 
 

Billions could be saved each year through automotive safety 
regulatory convergence under TTIP 
(Source: ACEA, 14

th
 July 2016) Divergent auto safety regulations in the United 

States and the European Union drive up costs by as much as $2.3bn annually on 
a bilateral basis, according to a new Centre for Automotive Research (CAR) 
study, entitled óPotential Cost Savings and Additional Benefits of Convergence of 
Safety Regulations between the United States and the European Unionô. 
According to the report, this amount also represents the savings that could be 
realised if the Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership (TTIP) includes full 

 

ECG Parking 
requirements table 

published 
 
A comprehensive table has 
been published on the ECG 
website which summarises 
the parking requirements as 
specified by the majority of 

OEMs! 

 

 

 
The assembly of the parking 
requirements regarding the 
position of the gearbox, 
handbrake and the placement of 
the keys was initiated by the ECG 
Quality Working Group. 

 
The table: 

¶ is useful for FVL operators so 
that no outdated requirements 
are in place; 

¶ points towards standardisation 
in the industry as far as the  
position of the gearbox and the 
handbrake is concerned; 

¶ highlights a trend regarding the 
key placement but 
standardisation still has to take 
place on this field; 

¶ is freely available on the ECG 
website! 
 
 

If you spot any inaccuracies 
or have any additional 

information or comments, 
please contact ECG at 

info@ecgassociation.eu  

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
https://ec.europa.eu/digital-single-market/en/news/building-online-trust-and-confidence-electronic-signatures-seals-and-trust-services-now-valid
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/activities/currentissues/digitaltransportandlogisticsforum.aspx
http://ec.europa.eu/transport/modes/rail/consultations/2016-european-rail-network-for-competitive-freight_en.htm
http://ec.europa.eu/transport/modes/rail/consultations/2016-european-rail-network-for-competitive-freight_en.htm
http://www.acea.be/press-releases/article/billions-could-be-saved-each-year-through-automotive-safety-regulatory-conv
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/operational/oemparkingrequirements.aspx
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/en-gb/publicationsreports/operational/oemparkingrequirements.aspx
mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
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US-EU car safety regulatory convergence. $2.3bn in potential savings is the 
appropriate figure to inform the TTIP talks, but on a global basis, the extra saving 
rises to as much as $4.2bn annually. Meeting two different sets of standards, that 
for all practical purposes achieve the same high level of auto safety performance 
and outcomes, therefore poses an annual cost far exceeding the $1.6bn in 
combined annual tariffs related to US-EU motor vehicle trade. The study, 
published during the 14

th
 round of TTIP talks that took place in Brussels this 

week, clearly underlines why it is important that US and EU negotiators include 
such a measure in the on-going TTIP negotiations. Consumers would also benefit 
from regulatory convergence due to increased savings and better product choice, 
as automakers could increase vehicle offerings, according to the new research. 
The study is unique as CAR gathered detailed information from global motor 
vehicle manufacturers on the development costs associated with meeting the two 
sets of regulations, and used those variables to estimate the aggregate and per-
car costs. This study is the latest research to confirm the benefits of an ambitious 
automotive regulatory chapter in TTIP. Last year, the Peterson Institute for 
International Economics (PIIE) demonstrated that US-EU automotive regulatory 
convergence would lead to a $20bn annual economic benefit. The CAR analysis 
was welcomed by the transatlantic auto industry, represented by the Alliance of 
Automobile Manufacturers (Auto Alliance), the American Automotive Policy 
Council (AAPC), and the European Automobile Manufacturersô Association 
(ACEA). The three organisations have continued to stress the importance of 
advancing a comprehensive and ambitious TTIP agreement. 
 

German authorities raid carmakers and tier suppliers 
(Source: Automotive Logistics, 11

th
 July 2016) Dawn raids have been carried out 

at the offices of a number of leading carmakers and tier suppliers in Germany as 
part of an investigation into suspected breaches of the countryôs competition law. 
Firms including BMW, Daimler, Volkswagen, Bosch and ZF Friedsrichshafen 
were raided on 23

rd
 June by officials from Germanyôs Federal Cartel Office 

(Bundeskartellamt) as well as police and members of the local stateôs criminal 
office, it emerged this week. The raids were part of an investigation into the 
purchase of steel in the automotive industry, a Bundeskartellamt spokeswoman 
told Automotive Logistics. Each of the searches was conducted on the strength of 
a court-issued warrant based on suspicion of a violation of competition law, she 
confirmed, but the move ñdoes not mean that the companies and persons 
involved have actually committed a competition law offence,ò she stressed. ñThe 
presumption of innocence applies until the proceedings are concluded,ò she 
added. The Bundeskartellamt did not name the firms raided but some of those 
affected have already confirmed their involvement. In a statement, Volkswagen 
said: ñWe confirm that representatives of the Federal Cartel Office searched 
offices in Wolfsburg as part of an ongoing investigation. Volkswagen is supporting 
the authorities with their investigation.ò Daimler also confirmed it was involved 
and was co-operating with the authorities. Both VW and Daimler declined to 
comment further. A spokesman for Robert Bosch told Automotive Logistics that 
Bundeskartellamt officials had searched company premises in Zuffenhausen and 
Gerlingen-Schillerhoehe, meanwhile. ñBosch is co-operating with the authorities 
and supported the investigations on site. Bosch will help the anti-trust authority 
clear up the facts of the matter and the accusations. Compliance with the law is 
one of our most important principles,ò he said. ZF, too, confirmed that the 
authorities paid it a visit at two of its locations. Commenting on the raids, market 
analyst IHS Global Insight said: ñWhile the reasons for this investigation are not 
yet clear, the early indication is that it is not a conventional óprice-fixingô 
investigation, particularly as the companies that have been searched were the 
ones being supplied with the materials.ò German business newspaper 
Handelsblatt reported that the investigation stemmed from suspicions aroused in 
an earlier probe into alleged anti-competitive behaviour by three manufacturers of 
auto steel. Those investigations were concluded at the end of 2014 with no action 
taken against the steel producers, effectively clearing them of any wrongdoing. 

 

The ECG Survey of 
Vehicle Logistics 

2014-2015 

NOW 50% 
DISCOUNT 

 

 
 
 

¶ Combines global and 
European data and information 
on the automotive industry in 
general, and the finished 
vehicle logistics sector in 
particular 

 

¶ The only publication for the 
European Vehicle Logistics 
sector, also covering Russia, 
Turkey and Ukraine 

 
 

 
   
 

Find more 
information and order 

your copy here! 

 
 

 

 
 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/publicationsreports/surveys/ecgsurvey.aspx
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Events in Brussels 

 
 
 
 
 

 
The European Logistics Platform 
organises an event on the trends 
in logistics in 2016, on 15

th
 

November 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ECG always attends these 
events whenever possible. If a 
member is interested in any of 

them, please contact ECG. 

The average vehicle contains around 900kg of steel, making the automotive 
industry one of the largest consumers of the material. 
 
 

EUROPE 

Calais truck-train service suspended due to migrant incursions 
(Source: Lloydôs Loading List, 12

th
 July 2016) A new órail motorwayô service for 

unaccompanied road trailers between Calais and the French Pyrenees, VIIA 
Britanica, was suspended indefinitely late last week following repeated incursions 
by migrants. The decision to suspend the service triggered protests on the 11

th
 

July afternoon by port workers at Calais, who took action to slow down traffic on 
the ring road into the port. The situation has since returned to normal and the port 
is operating normally on the 12

th
 July. The serviceôs operator told Lloydôs Loading 

List: ñThe VIIA Britanica service has been suspended since 10
th
 July for an 

indefinite period due to a surge in intrusions onto trains and the damage done to 
trailers over the past week. It appears unlikely it will resume before September.ò 
The intermodal service, operated by SNCF Logisticsô subsidiary VIIA and 
marketed as a direct link to the UK for exporters in the Mediterranean, started at 
the end of March having initially been scheduled for launch in January. However, 
it was held up over migrant-related security issues. The service runs on a section 
of track that passes close to the migrant camp known as óThe Jungleô before 
trains reach the port. For a few hundred metres, the speed of trains drops below 
20km/h, giving migrants an opportunity to jump aboard the convoys. Measures 
were taken to make this area secure, including fencing, allowing VIIA Britanica to 
resume in March. However, the Port Boulogne Calais authority said current 
security conditions in the vicinity of the port did not allow the service to continue 
to operate. It underlined that efforts were being stepped up to provide ña lasting 
solution for the safe and secure passage of trains at the port.ò Its President and 
CEO, Jean-Marc Puissesseau, said the suspension of the rail motorway, even 
though regrettable, would only affect the economic performance of the port 
marginally. ñThis service is only at its beginning and we are confident that a 
resumption will possible in the near future,ò he added. 
 

UK consultation on driverless vehicle regulations a positive 
step 
(Source: FTA, 12

th
 July 2016) The Freight Transport Association (FTA) says this 

weekôs announcement by the Department for Transport (DfT) of a consultation on 
driverless cars is a positive step. As well as setting out regulatory changes to 
better facilitate the use of driverless vehicles in the future, the document also 
restates the potential positives from HGV platooning. The document notes that 
platooning should allow HGVs óto benefit from reduced aerodynamic drag and 
therefore increased fuel efficiency. Platooning could also free more road space 
and improve traffic flow.ô FTA Head of National and Regional Policy Christopher 
Snelling commented: ñDriver aides and moves towards fuller automation are the 
most promising routes we have for a step-change in road safety. The emissions 
and road use efficiency benefits are also potentially substantial, so updating 
regulations to enable all these technologies to be developed as quickly as 
possible is a good move. ñThere are challenges in making effective use of 
platooning in the UK. And all these concepts and technologies need to be 
thoroughly tested and their real world impacts measured before they are taken up 
on a wide scale basis. We also need to see similar innovation in other modes like 
rail and water freight to maximise their use too. But the reality is that over 80% of 
the goods the UK needs to function each day are moved by road, and we need to 
work to maximise the efficiency of its performance if we are to reduce emissions 
and improve transport safety as much as possible, and as quickly as possible.ò 
 

UK government investing £250m in M20 truck park 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/
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(Source: Automotive Logistics, 11
th
 July 2016) The UK governmentôs Department 

for Transport (DfT) has given the go-ahead for a truck park to be built near 
Stanford in Kent, on the M20 motorway that will be capable of holding 3,600 
trucks. The park will be used to ease congestion and other issues on the 
motorway as part of Operation Stack, the emergency procedure initiated by the 
Port of Dover and Kent Police that uses parts of the M20 to queue trucks 
travelling towards the continent to avoid causing gridlock across Kentôs roads. 
Operation Stack was used 32 times last year because of disruption caused by 
industrial action by the Syndicat Maritime Nord union and attempts by refugees 
and migrants to gain illegal entry to the UK from Calais via the Channel Tunnel. 
Following this, the government said in its Autumn Statement last year that it 
would be providing up to £250m for a permanent truck area. The DfT said spaces 
would be available from summer 2017. ñThe new lorry area by the M20 will 
deliver better journeys for drivers and will not only support the regionôs economy 
but also businesses as far away as Scotland that rely on the M20 to access the 
Port of Dover and the Channel Tunnel,ò said Patrick McLoughlin, Secretary of 
State for transport. ñWe have committed up to £250m for the lorry area and we 
are now making it a reality.ò New entry and exit slip roads will be built on the 
eastbound carriageway, providing direct access to the lorry park. Balfour Beatty 
has already been appointed as the lead contractor for the project. According to 
the DfT, more than 1,000 drivers, residents and workers attended eight public 
events during the consultation on the truck park and nearly 1,300 people provided 
written responses to the proposals. The next stage of the project will involve 
consulting on the details and the environmental impact of the scheme. That 
consultation will open shortly. 
 

European Commission gets go-ahead for ú6.7bn investment in 
transport projects 
(Source: European Commission, 8

th
 July 2016) On 8

th
 July EU Member States 

have formally approved the list of 195 transport projects that will receive ú6.7bn of 
EU funding under the 2015 calls for proposals of the Connecting Europe Facility 
(CEF). This list had been put forward by the Commission on 17

th
 June. Along with 

the Commissionôs Investment Plan, the CEF is instrumental in bridging the 
investment gap in Europe and stimulating the EUôs economy. The investment 
confirmed today by the Member States will unlock additional public and private 
co-financing for a combined amount of ú9.6bn, and is expected to create up to 
100,000 jobs by 2030. Commissioner for Transport Violeta Bulc said, ñI am glad 
we have the support of the Member States for our multi-billion investment in 195 
priority transport projects. The bulk of this funding has been allocated to central 
and eastern Europe, which will help bridge the deployment gap between EU 
regions. In doing so, the Connecting Europe Facility contributes to better, greener 
and safer transport all across Europe.ò Individual project grant agreements will 
now be prepared by the Innovation and Networks Executive Agency (INEA) and 
signed with the project beneficiaries by the end of the year.  
 

Russia begins to ease restrictions on Turkish imports 
(Source: Automotive Logistics, 11

th
 July 2016) A number of players in the Russian 

automotive sector are beginning to report an easing in the additional customs 
restrictions that have been used to target parts imports from Turkey since two of 
its F-16 fighters shot down a Russian Su-24M bomber near the Syrian border late 
last year. In the weeks immediately after the incident, Russian customs officials 
began insisting on containers from Turkey being completely unpacked for 
clearance, frequently finding grounds on which to prevent them from completing 
their journey. Officials in St Petersburg appealed against this unofficial ban on the 
behalf of anxious carmakers but the problems persisted for many. Though the 
sanctions imposed on Turkey in the aftermath of the incident were lifted by 
Russia earlier this year, problems at border crossings appear to have remained in  
many cases. As recently as late June, delegates at this yearôs Automotive 
Logistics Russia summit in Moscow were still reporting difficulties in importing 
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critical components. The situation has caused serious disruption to supply chains and, according to Alexander 
Kovalenko, national customs manager at GEFCO Russia, resulted in a rise in the cost of logistics services for 
importers. ñAfter the infamous incident, additional control measures on goods of Turkish origin were introduced, 
meaning basically 100% inspection of goods that included recalculation, weighing and sampling,ò said Kovalenko. 
ñThe measures significantly complicated the import of automotive parts and components made in Turkey. In 
addition, importers had to bear significant additional costs for handling operations, storage, weighing, and so on.ò 
Kovalenko confirmed the situation had now begun to ease, however. ñJust two weeks later, the additional control 
measures for products destined for Russia began to decrease,ò he said. The situation has taken longer to resolve 
for other parts of the automotive sector, however, said Marina Stepina, a spokeswoman for PSMA Rus ï the joint 
venture between PSA Group and Mitsubishi in Russia. While customs clearance times for imported components 
of Turkish origin for vehicle production at PSMA Rusôs plant had improved from January, she agreed, aftermarket 
parts, in particular, had continued to suffer delays. ñPSA Group imports Turkish aftermarket parts into Russia and 
for those, the situation with customs clearance times has been a lot different,ò she confirmed. Stepina added, 
however, that even on this score there had been some recent improvements. Not all carmakers have had 
problems with imports from Turkey, however. Glovis Rus, for example, said it had experienced no complications 
with the import of Hyundai and Kia parts for retail. ñRecent developments in Russian-Turkish relations led to 
changes in the area of the tourist industry [only], so we did not feel a significant difference,ò said Sevda Murtilova, 
head of the customs clearance department at Glovis Rus. ñWe are not experiencing any difficulties with the 
registration of Turkish goods,ò she continued, adding that checks were only being carried out in the proper 
manner as stipulated by the Russian Federal Customs Service. That was backed up by Sergei Nabokov, a 
spokesman for the Russian Federal Customs Service, who stressed that by the end of last year, customs 
clearance of Turkish goods was being carried out strictly in accordance with the legislation, both in terms of the 
time taken and the measures applied to inbound shipments. At the beginning of the conflict, Russian officials 
began urging carmakers to cease imports from Turkey and look for alternative markets instead. In January, 
Russiaôs deputy prime minister Dmitry Rogosin said Russia was considering shifting component sourcing to 
Serbia. According to him, domestic producers Avtovaz and Kamaz would be leading the new approach which, he 
suggested, would bring significant profits to Serbiaôs automotive sector. Rogosin failed to say, however, whether 
this would impact logistics costs in any way for carmakers and neither Avtovaz nor Kamaz has commented on 
that issue. For most carmakers, it was not possible to shift to alternative suppliers and instead, to avoid further 
delays, many started to redirect their shipments via other members of the Eurasia Economic Union with whom 
Russia has an open border policy. ñOne client, who has almost 40% of its business made up of goods from 
Turkey, was forced to redirect import flows to the Republic of Belarus, where there are no such restrictions [at the 
border],ò confirmed Kovalenko. This approach, he said, meant Turkish goods were still finding their way into the 
Russian market but with an increase in journey times and costs that could only lead to a price hike for consumers. 
Another market observer, who preferred to not be named, said his company was refraining from redirecting 
shipments in this way, however. ñA lot of things depend on the attitude of individual customs officers,ò he 
observed. ñWe have been importing large numbers of components via a particular customs station in St 
Petersburg for many years and have a good history there, so we manage to get our goods in from Turkey without 
certain complications. We have declined to use alternative routes because even if they are potentially cheaper, 
we cannot predict how customs officers might act in another place.ò Now that the respective presidents of the two 
countries appear to have settled their differences, carmakers and tier suppliers in both nations will be hoping to 
have seen the last of such problems. 

  

REST OF THE WORLD 

BMW begins exports from Brazil to US through Paranagua port 
(Source: Automotive Logistics, 13

th
 July 2016) BMW has started exports of its X1 model, made at its Araquari 

plant in Santa Catarina, Brazil, to the US through the Port of Paranagua, the countryôs second biggest vehicle 
handling port. The carmaker is aiming to export 1,500 vehicles a month from the port to the US market. The move 
follows a decision back in April by the carmaker to export an initial 10,000 units of the BMW X1 from Brazil to the 
US market from this month. Demand for the X1 in the US has increased, according to BMW, exceeding the 
vehicle numbers currently being sent from the carmakerôs plant in Regensburg, Germany. The Brazilian plant, 
which also makes the 3-Series, began production in September 2014. It has a 30,000-unit capacity and BMW 
plans to add more models there, including the X3. Carsten Stöcker, Senior Vice-President responsible for the 
Araquari plant, said the move to supply additional volumes of the X1 from Brazil would enable BMW to more 
effectively exploit local production capacity. ñIt is also important that the project generates jobs and income in 
northern Santa Catarina, maintaining our commitment to contribute to the development of the region,ò he said. 
The new export project means BMW will create 300 temporary jobs. Speaking back in April, Helder Boavida, 

mailto:info@ecgassociation.eu
http://www.ecgassociation.eu/


 

ECG - The Association of European Vehicle Logistics, Diamant Building, Bd. Reyers 80, 1030 Brussels 

Tel: +32-2-706-82-80, info@ecgassociation.eu; www.ecgassociation.eu 
 

10 

President and CEO of BMW Group Brazil, said: ñIn addition to strengthening our position in the market, the 
initiative shows that the Araquari plant meets all the requirements of quality and efficiency required by BMW 
Group, being able to provide vehicles to other markets, including the US, which is recognised as one of the most 
demanding in the world.ò Production for export to the US will help BMW maintain activity levels at its Araquari 
plant in what is a dismal time for the auto industry in Brazil. The country is experiencing its worst recession since 
the 1930s, though there have been some recent signs that the car market is now stabilising. Figures released by 
the National Association of Automotive Vehicle Manufacturers (Anfavea) show that production fell just 3% in June 
from a year earlier, compared to a 30% drop at the start of the year. Output rose 4% in June from May, 
meanwhile, and sales increased nearly 3%.  

 
  

PRESS RELEASES 

Launching ceremony for UECCôs TBN AUTO ENERGY Pure Car and Truck Carrier 
(Source: UECC, 7

th
 July 2016) As reported earlier, United European Car Carriers (UECC), jointly owned by 

Nippon Yusen Kabushiki Kaisha (NYK) and Wallenius Lines, has signed a contract to construct two dual fuel LNG 
Pure Car and Truck Carriers (PCTCs) with 1A Super Finnish/Swedish ice class. A formal launching ceremony for 
the second of the two vessels, TBN AUTO ENERGY, took place at the NACKS shipyard in Nantong, China 30

th
 

June 2016.  

 
The construction of TBN AUTO ENERGY went according to schedule, leading to a successful launch.  
 
ñIt is a ground-breaking moment seeing our second LNG PCTC vessel, one of the most technically advanced 
PCTCôs ever built, on the water. After the successful launch of the sister vessel earlier, we have been looking 
forward to this day as well,ò said Mr. Thomas Ekhaugen, Head of Fleet & Cargo Handling. With a capacity of 
approximately 3,800 cars, including 6,000m

2
 of high and heavy cargo, she will be the largest dual fuel LNG PCTC 

in the world with the ability of loading cargo on 10 decks with a maximum cargo weight of 160MT.  
 
ñBoth of the LNG PCTCs are the biggest 1A super Finnish/Swedish ice class vessels in the world. We are eager 
to test them when the opportunity arises in the ice prone areas,ò said Ms. Helen Olafsen, Head of Trade & 
Operation. 

 
 
Mr. Bjørn Svenningsen, Head of Sales & Marketing added, ñWe are extremely proud that UECC is being a 
technological pioneer with these new unique vessels, and we will be raising the quality bar on transportation with 
them. With these vessels trading in our fixed liner network in Europe next year, we will be enhancing the service 
to our customers with exceptional efficiency, reliability and reduced carbon footprint.ò  
 
The next milestones for TBN AUTO ENERGY are the Sea Trial and Gas Trial, where we will be witnessing her 
engines running on LNG fuel.  
 
TBN AUTO ENERGY is scheduled to be delivered to UECC on 28

th
 November 2016 in Nantong, China. 
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Ro-Ro Rodeo: 20 years of exchanging best practices 
(Source: Wallenius Wilhelmsen Logistics, 6

th
 July 2016) About 200 longshoremen and women made their way 

to the 20th Ro-Ro Rodeo in Baltimore, US, in May. The annual rodeo gives terminal workers, stevedores and 
agents the opportunity to learn how to handle customersô equipment with quality and care. 
 
The entire Baltimore port community, from marine surveyors and professionals to the Maryland Port 
Administration and Pilots Association, had gathered for the two-day training on May 10/11

th
. About 36 pieces of 

agricultural and construction equipment were available to try out, and customers including AGCO, Challenger, 
Fendt, Massey Ferguson, Case New Holland, CAT, Doosan, Komatsu, Krone, John Deere and JLG, were on 
hand to share their knowledge  on how to best operate the equipment. The event was also supported by 
Mercedes-Benz and Subaru. 
 
WWL has had a leadership role in this event since its infancy and has cultivated its growth for eighteen years.  
 
A similar event took place in Santos, Brazil, in mid-May. Close to 200 stevedores and terminal workers from 
seven countries in Latin America attended the two-day event, which was sponsored by Santos Brasil Terminal, 
TEV, and supported by manufacturers Dynapac (Atlas Copco), Caterpillar and John Deere. 
 

 
 
As well as learning how to load cargo in order to reduce damage, there was also a cargo securing station where 
the attendees learned the proper way of lashing cargo and another area dedicated to tugmaster driving skills. 
 

Wallenius Wilhelmsen Logistics reaches settlement with U.S. Department of Justice in 
car carrier investigation 
(Source: Wallenius Wilhelmsen Logistics, 13

th
 July 2016) In September 2012, the US Department of Justice 

started investigations into the car carrying industry and ocean transport to and from the United States. Wallenius 
Wilhelmsen Logistics (WWL) has been one of several shipping companies included in the investigation conducted 
by the Department of Justice (DOJ). 
 
The investigation revealed instances of conduct contrary to company policy and in breach of US antitrust laws. 
Accordingly, WWL has decided to reach a settlement with the US Department of Justice, covering activities from 
February 2000 to September 2012. Through this settlement, the company agrees to pay $98.9m in fines and to 
provide continued support to the DOJ investigation. The settlement also closes the DOJ investigation into WWLôs 
sister company EUKOR. 
 
ñIt is with great regret that I conclude that our policies were not always followed as they should have been,ò says 
Håkan Larsson, Chairman of the Board of Wallenius Wilhelmsen Logistics and member of the EUKOR board. 
ñWe have supported this investigation throughout and, whilst it is a sad day, I am pleased to have reached this 
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settlement with the DOJ. We will continue our work to meet the highest ethical standards. It is what we owe our 
customers as well as ourselves.ò 
 
WWL works continually to meet the highest ethical standards. Over the past years the company has: 

 

¶ further strengthened its competition compliance process and procedures, appointing a Global 
Compliance Officer to oversee and manage regulatory compliance issues, as well as Compliance 
Managers for its respective divisions and in all main markets 

¶ supplemented and enhanced the Competition Compliance Manuals for several jurisdictions, 
including China, Japan, South Africa and Korea; 

¶ reinforced training on the Competition & Anti-Trust Policy that outlines the companyôs 
requirements for compliant industry communication and documentation; 

¶ introduced an Ethics Alert Line to encourage reporting of any non-compliant behavior 
 
WWL continues to monitor the development of anti-trust regulations on a global basis and to make sure that all 
such regulations are fully observed. 
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